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Since our last Newsletter in May, our town has continued to 

bloom with lovely wild flowers, floral arrangements in public 

areas and beautiful gardens which were on show during the 

Secret Gardens event run by Higham Ferrers Tourism in June. 

The ‘Bee Squared’ project has also helped to contribute to the 

wildlife friendly flowers in the area and it is great to see more 

bees buzzing around. 

The image on our front cover was captured by our Assistant 

Clerk, Emily. It shows the lovely fishing lake at Riverside Wharf.   

If you have any nice photographs of our town which you would 

like to be included in the Higham Times, please email them to donna@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk. 

Our fabulous craft volunteers have continued to meet at the Town Hall and managed to give the 

poppy man a new woolly suit in time for the D-Day Anniversary in June.  He will be on display 

again for Remembrance later in the year along with the poppy tree and other additions. If you 

would like to be involved with the yarnbombing, please get in touch. 

This newsletter is in three sections, Town Focus, Community News and Council News. Town 

Focus is a spotlight on our local businesses, landmarks and heritage. Community News has 

updates from Higham Ferrers Tourism, local Churches, schools 

and community groups. Council News includes council events, 

council updates, contact information, farmers’ market 

information and a Mayor’s report.   

For the most current information about what is happening in 

the town, we encourage you to check the Town Council 

website (www.highamferrers-tc.gov.uk) and social media 

pages for regular updates. There is also a new Town App with 

lots of useful local information.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

If you have an article about local news or events which you 

would like to be included in the next edition of the Higham 

Times in November then please forward the information to; 

donna@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk no later than 2nd October 

2024. 

 

Thank you for your continued support.                                                          

Donna Anderson,  Editor 
 

 Any views or opinions expressed in this newsletter do not necessarily 

represent those of Higham Ferrers Town Council. 

 

Welcome 



Town Focus 

 

In this edition of the Higham Times we are looking  

at another of the wonderful High Street businesses. 

WE ALL WELCOME YOU TO OUR FAMILY RUN SHOP!  

John started work in the motorcycle trade in 1955, working  

for two large London dealers for 10 years. His ambition was to 

own his own dealership, so moved to Northamptonshire and 

purchased the shop where they are today in Higham Ferrers, 

that was 1964.  In 2008 they became John Lee and Sons, when 

John welcomed two of his four sons, Jack and Charley into the 

business. 2024 marks 60 years of High Street business. 

John Lee & Sons Motorcycles are 

your go-to destination for both new 

and used bikes and equipment from top brands. As a family-run business, 

they are proud agents for Honda, Yamaha, and Suzuki, along with all major 

trials agencies. Explore our collection, which includes brand new BETA, 

GasGas, Vertigo, TRS, Sherco, OSET motorcycles, and Haibike electric bikes, 

as well as a diverse range of used motorcycles. In addition to their extensive 

motorcycle selection, they also offer a 

wide variety of accessories and          

equipment, including clothing, boots, 

headlights, helmets, tyres, parts, and 

much more. 
 

To celebrate the 60th Anniversary of this 

family run business, they have organised 

an action packed day on Saturday 10th  

August in Higham Ferrers Market Square. 

They will be joined by Adam Raga & On 

The Edge motorcycle display team so 

come and join the fun! 

John Lee & Sons Motorcycles 
8 Market Square,                 
Higham Ferrers 

Northants, NN10 8BP. 

Tel: 01933 312827 

info@johnleemotorcycles.co.uk  

Business Spotlight... 



5. Chichele College 

College Street 

     
     

 

 In each edition of the Higham Times we will take a look at one of 

the steps along the Blue Plaque Heritage Trail.  You can find out more at 

www.blueplaquetrail.com 

Town Focus 

Henry Chichele was born in 
Higham Ferrers in about 
1362. His father was a   
substantial landowner in 
Higham and had been 
Mayor of Higham in 1380 and 1381. Following his election to      
become Archbishop of Canterbury in 1414, Henry had the             
opportunity and resources to set up three institutions in Higham, 
the grammar school supporting the young, the Bede House        
supporting the old, and Chichele College.                                                                               
In 1422 Henry Chichele petitioned the Pope, (Martin V) and the 
King (Henry V) for permission to build the college.  He held a public 
meeting for the mayor and the free tenants of the Borough asking 
if they approved of his proposal. A loud cheer went up as those 
present unanimously agreed with the idea .                                   
Henry Chichele funded the college through the rents of his various 
properties in Essex, London and Higham, including revenue from 
the swan.                                                                                                   

The term ‘college’ was used at the time to describe a community of priests who shared a communal life 
that was less strictly controlled than that within a monastery. The college survived in its original purpose 
for just over 100 years. In 1543 the building was taken into the King’s hands with the dissolution of the 
monasteries. The repossessed sites were then offered for sale and Robert Dacres bought the College and 

it remained in his family until 1734. It has 
since been used as a farm building and as 
a public house.                                           
The college was first listed as a scheduled 
monument in October 1981. It is now in 
the care of English Heritage but managed 
by Higham Ferrers Tourism and Business 
Partnership on a day-to-day basis.  
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Community 

Moving on can be something we do as a matter of routine e.g. changing schools, or something we do as 
a matter of necessity e.g. health reasons. We respond to such situations with a variety of emotions like 
anxiety, confidence, joy, or regret. 

After her allotted 5 years with the Nene Valley Methodist circuit, the Rev'd Lesley Dinham has moved on 
into retirement, becoming a supernumerary minister following her circuit leaving service on Saturday 
27th July. Our new superintendent minister, the Rev'd Ruth Charlesworth's move will officially take place 
at her welcome service on  Thursday 22nd August at 7.30pm. On this occasion, the new Northampton 
Methodist District Chair, (similar to a bishop), the Rev'd Dr Sonia Hicks, will be present. All three named 
ministers continue to move forward, following very different paths, in obedience to their individual    
callings from God.  

The congregation is staying but, importantly, also continuing to move on in faith and action.                 
The Methodist President and Vice-President's theme for their year in office is 'seeking justice' and       
focuses on how the church can 'learn to do right, seek justice and defend the            
oppressed'. (Isaiah 1 v 17a NIV). A challenging and inspiring time practically as well as 
spiritually ahead. 

As regards the building, we are seriously starting to consider the vision, plans and 
hopes for the upstairs area and getting ready for action. Much more information will 
follow as these dreams and reality advance. 

Some future fundraising events, all with refreshments, include a Bollywood film on 
17th August, Breast Friends Northamptonshire Choir on 12th Oct and Rushden Town 
Band Concert on 7th December 2024. 

This year certainly seems to have moved on apace and there is still plenty before us. 

The Trustees of the Rock Foundation Charity Trust held their AGM recently.  

It is pleasing to report that in the last financial year the Trust has awarded 
grants amounting to just over £2,400 to enable various local young people - in 
the words of our constitution, “Through leisure activities to develop their  
physical, mental and spiritual capacities”.   

Since 2000 the Trust has donated over £45,000 with this aim in mind.           
Registered Charity No. 304242  

The grants have been awarded to both individual young people and those in social, sporting, craft, musical 
or uniformed groups. 

All applications are considered confidentially and provided that the individual falls within our remit, name-
ly, that they live in Rushden, Higham Ferrers or the local area, and they are between the ages of 11 and 21 
years, the Trustees will be interested to hear about their project. Grants may be to cover the cost of a 
small item, or as part of the total cost of something larger. Previous funding has included specialist play 
equipment, outings, activities, books and sporting items. 

The Trustees would be pleased to hear about YOU and YOUR hobbies and interests. 

If you or someone you know could benefit from a donation from the Charity, an application form can be 
obtained by email: rockfoundationrushden@btinternet.com 



 
Celebrate their 10th Anniversary  

Sarah Kent from The National Lottery presented a cheque for £120,879 to Cando's Managing Director 
Kathleen Meredith at their day centre in Irthlingborough Library. 
This tremendous support from the National Lottery Community Fund will not only go towards funding a 
fourth Carer but will also help with added costs that go with employing a staff member and to do more 
for their Service Users in the centre and in the community. 
 

Co-founder of Cando Care and MD Kathleen Meredith said “last month we celebrated 10 years and this 
funding over the next four years will make such a difference for all the service users and their families and 
to us as a team". 
Cando Care is a not-for-profit company who support vulnerable, lonely, elderly and those with dementia. 

Along with our four Carers we have a 
good team of Volunteers who help in the 
centre as well as Voluntary Drivers. 
  
Many thanks to the millions of National 
Lottery players for helping to make this 
happen. 

Islip WMC welcomed Cando Care in hosting their 10th anniversary.       
Clients, their families, staff, guests, volunteers and families both past 
and present enjoyed the entertainment from Chas and Dave style duo 
''Bread n Drippin''.   
As the centre is based In Irthlingborough we were pleased to welcome 
Irthlingborough Mayor Cllr Ethan Hopkinson and his Mayoress on what 
was their last public engagement of their term of office, along with 
some members of Irthlingborough Council. 
Kath said '' It was such a delight to see everyone enjoying themselves 

and joining in the singing, some of them even had a dance, and that was what today was all about, cele-
brating Cando's ten years and letting your hair down''. She added ''In the ten years we have had tough 
times , but with the togetherness of staff, volunteers and support from families and the community it has 
enabled us to get through those times''. Cando are very thankful for support and donations of raffle prizes, 
people purchasing tickets for events and making purchases from their fundraising stalls. 
Terry Gunn from Islip WMC presented a cheque to Cando for £1722 which was raised 
from skittles league pool matches and raffles, this followed a cheque he presented to 
us at the day centre last year for £1253.  
The centre charges a nominal fee as it makes it accessible to most and includes      
refreshments, activities and a two course lunch. Although this service is based in   
Irthlingborough Library,  it covers all surrounding areas.  
 

If you would like to volunteer in our centre or as a driver, contact Kath on             
07741 651170. You can also follow our posts on facebook. 



Community 

In the heart of Higham Ferrers on Vine Hill Drive, lies a sporting gem that has been    

a cornerstone of the community for generations. Higham Ferrers Town Bowls Club, 

with its lush green and welcoming atmosphere, stands as a testament to the      

timeless appeal of lawn bowls, a sport that combines skill, strategy, and social      

interaction in equal measure. 

As the season unfolds from the end of April to October, the club becomes a hive of 

activity. Members of all ages and abilities converge on the green, united by their love for the game and the 

camaraderie it fosters. Whether you're a seasoned player or someone looking to roll your first bowl, the 

club extends a warm invitation to join in the fun. The club's philosophy is simple: bowls for all. It's a place 

where newcomers can receive coaching and advice on equipment, where training shoes are the only initial 

requirement, and where the spirit of inclusivity shines brightest. Most evenings buzz with the chatter of 

members and the clinking of bowls, as the community comes together to share tips, laughter, and friendly 

competition. 

Success at the Higham Ferrers Bowls Club isn't just measured by the trophies that adorn its shelves,          

although there are plenty, thanks to the Ladies & Men's teams' triumphs at County and National Champion-

ship levels. Success is also found in the smiles of members enjoying a 'roll-up', the handshake of opponents 

after a well-fought game, and the shared celebrations of personal milestones and achievements. 

It is the everyday moments – the casual games, the post-match drinks at the licensed bar, and the sense of 

belonging – that truly define the Higham Ferrers Bowls Club experience. 

So, whether you're drawn by the allure of competition or the simple pleasure of a leisurely game on a sunny 

afternoon or pleasant evening, the Higham Ferrers Bowls Club awaits. Embrace the tradition and join a 

community where every roll tells a story.  

                        Open from 26th April 2024, New Membership for the first year £35 normal price £65. 

For more information visit our official website: highamferrersbowlsclub.org.uk or Higham Ferrers 
Bowls Club on Facebook or contact the club on: 07831 347173                                                                  

alternatively email:  hftbc1@gmail.com  

We have a wonderful time at our unit meetings 

and are proud to wear our uniform. We do lots 

of activities including crafts and badge work 

which the rainbows enjoy receiving. 

2nd Higham Ferrers Rainbows have a fun filled 

year taking part in many activities such as Harvest, Remembrance and Christmas events. 

A day out to Willow Farm, seeing Peter Rabbit and Friends which was a bit windy but a 

lovely day.  

If anyone aged 4-7 years old would like to join us, we meet every Thursday, term 

time, 6pm - 7.15pm in Higham Ferrers.  

Please call Carole - 07811516357 or Jennifer - 07817585108 





Council News 

The event started at 10am with a procession to the Market Square for the Signing of the  
Covenant.  
 

In 2011 the Government established the Armed Forces Covenant, a commitment to all those 
who serve, who have served, and their families, that they will be treated fairly and not be 
disadvantaged because of their service. 
Higham Ferrers and the surrounding area is home to both current and ex-serving members of 
the Armed Forces, and their families. These individuals form an important part of our  local 
community, bringing with them skills and a contribution that is unique and valuable. 
The signing of the Armed Forces Covenant demonstrates the town council's commitment to 
supporting the Armed Forces community. 

There is always a buzz around the town on the last  Saturday of each month, with lots of   
reasons to venture in and have a look around. On 29th June, along with the usual monthly 
Farmers Market, there was the Armed Forces Covenant signing in the Market Square and 
many other local events.                                                                                                                         
It was lovely to see so many people attend the Armed Forces Covenant Signing with cadets, 
representatives from the Armed Forces, Councillors, Bedesmen, Mayors and Mayoresses 
from other towns and many members of the public. 

A Sunny, Event Filled Saturday    
in Higham Ferrers... 

Following the signing of the Armed Forces Covenant,  visitors were invited into the town 

chambers for some refreshments. We purchased artisan breads, sausage rolls, pastries, 

cheese, fruit and preserves from our market traders for the civic reception so that visitors 

could sample the produce which is available.  



Other events on the day… 

Hope Methodist Church had a coffee morning & mammoth jigsaw & 
book sale with bacon baps from 10-11.30am.                                                    

The Bede House hosted their usual coffee morning from 9am to 
12noon which is held on market day. 

There was an art exhibition by Margaret Finch at Chichele College from 10am - 4pm.          

Another great free event in the town. 

We thought this would be a lovely way to       

welcome our visitors to the town and a great 

way to promote the traders who attend our 

monthly market.       

The Farmers Market 

brings lots of visitors to 

the town which is also good for many of the local businesses. We are lucky to have such a     

diverse range of shops and services in our High Street and it is  wonderful to see them being 

so well utilised.  

There was a fabulous end to the market day with a fly pass by the Red 

Arrows which was a spectacular sight on this sunny day and very fitting 

for the Armed Forces celebrations across the county. 



serve 

  
Council News 



 

Calling all knitters, crocheters,  

crafters and helpers! 
 Craft volunteers have been busy again, creating 

a new woolly suit for the poppy man which was 

displayed for the D-Day 80th Anniversary in 

June. There was also poppy bunting adorning 

the chains around the memorial. 

We have now used up all of the poppy reserves 

so are looking for more in order to refresh the 

display and add to it for Remembrance. Poppy 

patterns are available from the Town Hall but we 

accept any variety of poppy for the display, the 

more variety the better!  

The volunteers meet about once a month to 

plan the displays, catch up and get creative. 

They are already working on items for the yarn-

bombing Christmas display too so why not come 

along to share your ideas for the festive season.  

If you can’t knit, crochet or craft but would like 

to be involved, we would love helpers to assist 

assembling and taking down the displays as this 

can be a mammoth task in itself. 

If you can help to create some poppies for the 

display, want to join the craft volunteers  or help 

in any way, please contact  01933 312075 or 

email:  donna@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk  
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Council News 

@HighamFerrersTC                   Facebook/HighamFerrersTownCouncil            

   

    www.instagram.com/highamferrerstc  

Higham Ferrers         

Town Council 

FORTHCOMING MEETINGS   

Higham Ferrers Town Council 

Town Hall, Market Square, NN10 8BT 

Telephone: 01933 312075 

Email: info@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk 

All meetings are held in the Town Hall unless 

otherwise notified.  The public are welcome to 

attend Town Council meetings.  

There is a stairlift available if required for access 

to the Town Hall Chambers which are upstairs.  

http://www.instagram.com/highamferrerstc/





